Ward 17 Forum Minutes

Monday May 16, 2016, Broadlands P.S. 

IN ATTENDANCE:

	Ken Lister, Trustee

John Tancredi, , TDSB Central Coordinating Principal, French Immersion Department

Mark Duwyn, Broadlands Principal 

Tracy Hayhurst super ER15

Trixie Doyle, PIAC Rep.


	Sunny He, Parent

Simon Yep, Parent

Allan Austin, Parent

Warren Luciani, Parent

Rita Mo, Parent

Christina Sze, Parent

Lori Kirk, Parent


1.  Welcome and introductions

 


Ken Lister, Trustee

· Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting and attendees introduced themselves and let us know where their children attend school. This is the last Ward Forum for the year.

2. French Immersion at TDSB
John Tancredi, Central Coordinating Principal
· John showed a video introducing the group to the French Immersion Programs at the TDSB. He also described enrollment trends 2000 – 2016. While enrollment has declined in the Board in general the number of students in French immersion has continued to grow. At TDSB we do not have caps on the program and do everything possible to accommodate all students. Our policy is that everyone who applies on time achieves placement.

· He showed a map and the catchment areas for French Immersion schools. Unfortunately guarantee of offer of placement in the program does not guarantee placement in the school in the address’ catchment area due to the fact many schools are at or over capacity. In this case the Board redirects the student to the closest possible school and provides bussing.

Q. How does the Board decide when they must redirect students?

A. In the fall the French Department begins meeting with the Planning Department. Planners help identify number of spots available in each school. If the applicants exceeds the supply they work to identify where they might establish new classes. They seek to place the new classrooms in the closest school that has space. However the school must have room for those students to proceed through the grades and this often poses a challenge. A single class entry is 23 -24. Students. A new program requires 7 classrooms for k – 6 or room for portables. Unfortunately on our area there were no schools with enough room, so in this case a decision was made that Broadlands will increase and have a 5th entry class. 

Q. Does Roywood have many optional attendees thus filling up the classroom? 

A. Every year optional attendance status is updated. Every year a school is permitted to take in new optional attendance up to projected enrollment. Ken indicated there are very few optional attendees at Roywood. 

Q. We noticed that the areas you indicated are target areas that could take Broadlands overflow are all in the northern section of the Ward. Is there no availability in the southern area? 

 A. Tracey indicated there are no schools in the southern area. 

Q. Considering a 5 – 10 year outlook, is the TDSB considering building a new larger school for Broadlands?

A. Ken indicated that the TDSB, unlike any other boards, has a 10 year long term plan which is updated and released each year. It includes capital projects, enrollment and a full financial plan. Broadlands is on a list for expansion however not in the near term. John shared some of the research and data that informs the planning work with planners from city of Toronto. 

Q. Why was an expansion made for kindergarten recently that didn’t reduce the number of portables? 

A. Ken answered that the expansion for kindergarten spaces expansion was funded by the Province not the TDSB at the time of Full Day Kindergarten implementation. Therefore the expansion was funded by the province specifically for full Day Kindergarten implementation without addressing the issue of portables or overall capacity.

3. Superintendent Update 



Tracy Hayhurst, Superintendent
· Broadlands performed at Massey Hall this past Thursday. At this wonderful event there were over 1000 students participating. The TDSB Coordinator of Music sent a note to us congratulating the high level of music Broadlands achieved.

· This is an exciting time of year with many events occurring between now and the end of the school year. Thank you for the support. 

· ER 15 and ER 16 recently collaboration with ER 16 for an event supporting Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) Programming. This grass roots spirit of innovation has brought children across the areas to York mills. They were given a real life problem around the Paralympics and the children in teams conceived of building something to support the Paralympics.  

· Tracy invited and encouraged all to join TDSB 5K community run walk June 4th at Downsview Park.  

· She also expressed thanks for the Jazz program held at Broadlands with eight schools involved. The recital at George Weston Recital Hall broke all attendance records for parent attendance!

· Next year we will have a new superintendent with Tracy will be moving to a different area. This will be announced by the TDSB soon.

4. Ken Lister Update






Ken Lister, Trustee
· Long Term Planning Meetings have been underway and we are addressing the crowding at Broadlands.

· Budget: the government is cutting 4.1 million more in special Education, plus funding for autism training, however there will be no actual no cuts to Spec Ed due to TDSB budget cuts. The good news is that enrolment will stabilize by 2020, thus a more predictable funding model can evolve.  As budget chair, Ken was very pleased to have found savings to fund Special Ed.: 0,5M in Transportation, 1.3M in Facility Services reorganization IT services managed to reduce rates through renegotiating contracts; we released 1.0M from central discretionary budgets; 2.5M from restructuring central staff; and we are getting more money from the province for capital needs: an increase from 112M to 123M. This still does not address repair issues, however, it must be noted. 

· By elections: three are to be held this summer.

· Labour:  there is still no contract with secondary teachers. We have reached out to our mediator and to OSSTF directly to problem solve but cannot get them to resume bargaining. As soon as central agreement was reached, we made deals with our 8 other unions within 8 weeks. We began negotiating with OSSTF in the Fall after the central agreement was reached, and have not met since last December although we have tried numerous times to get them back to the table.

· Repair backlog: Now at $3.5 billion, in 2017 it will pass $4 billion, and in 2018 it will pass $4.7 billion. This is the largest systemic issue the Trustee addresses on a day to day basis. 

· Repair Progress: We are making progress on the highest priority repair which is roofs. Roofs are under construction at Milne, Cherokee and hopefully others in the fall. Roofs are completed at Dallington, Lescon, Crestview, Don Valley, Vanier, Woodbine, Forest Manor, PV, Ernest, Muirhead, Don Mills Collegiate Institute, Victoria Village, George S. Henry, Rene Gordon, and Greenland PS in the past year and a half. Milne Valley will likely get a new gym floor this summer and George S Henry will get a new air handling unit. Victoria Park Collegiate will get new boiler vents and Broadlands will get a new PA system. Both are prioritized. 

· Many Ward 17 school councils have been hard at work planning some amazing community events. 
· Graduations: Graduations are a key milestones for both students and parents.  So naturally, June is one of the busiest months of the year for trustees as they try their best to attend graduations at as many schools as possible.  This year, Ken hopes to attend 27 graduations! There are just a few schools he can’t make it to as he has 15 invitations to graduations in the same afternoon! 

· The 2016-2017 school year at the TDSB begins on Tuesday, September 6, 2016 following the Labour Day long weekend.  For more information about important dates and holidays for the upcoming school year, please visit www.tdsb.on.ca/AboutUs/Calendar/SchoolYearCalendar20162017 .
· Summer International Languages Elementary and African Heritage Programs: Encourage your child's natural curiosity and enroll them in TDSB's half and full day international languages summer programs. Open to all students from Kindergarten to Grade 8, our language learning programs engage students in cultural activities like games, songs, dance, storytelling, traditional crafts and writing. Registration is open now. Visit www.ILEprograms.ca for more information. 
 

· Music Camps: Enrich your child's summer vacation with music camp through three unique programs. 

· Summer Sounds - students can play a band or string instrument, guitar, keyboard and sing in a choir. 

· Downtown Summer Strings - a great benefit to students who have at least one year experience playing the violin, viola, cello or double bass, and wraps up with a concert open to the public. 

· Toronto Summer Music Camps - offers students in Grades 5-9 and opportunity to attend a residential music camp held at Mono Cliffs Outdoor Education Centre, near Orangeville. 
For more information please visit www.tdsb.on.ca/summer. 
· Heritage Month: Ken is proud to be a member of the Jewish Heritage Month Committee and we have organized a fantastic celebration involving Ranchdale and other students at the next TDSB Board Meeting May 25.  The month of May is also Asian Heritage Month. 

· June is Italian Heritage Month and Ken is a member of the Italian Heritage Month. Committee. 
· We discussed Ward Forum topics for next year. Please send feedback to Ken to indicate what topics you would like or not be interested in for next year's Ward Forums, such as: 

· Teaching Financial Literacy to your Child 

· Courses and Careers in the Skilled Trades 

· Fix Our Schools 

· Transportation

· Safe Schools

· IPRC and Special Education 

· Gifted Programming 

· TDSB Budget 2017/18

· Learning Centres (we are LC 2): Ken described the new model of organization at the TDBS called Learning Centres aimed at improving school effectiveness. The Model is to delegate more decision making to local superintendent.  There will be 7 superintendents for the area we are in. which superintendents are to be attached to which schools will soon be announced. Our area had 130 principals divided by 7 superintendents. Each had 20 schools whereas now they have about 30 for supervision in addition to a new responsibility of subject expertise. Starting in September 2016, all TDSB schools will be in one of four learning centres. Learning centres will be hubs where staff can collaborate and share resources. Each centre will be staffed by:
· Learning coaches who will provide extra support for teachers in the classroom

· Seven superintendents, led by an executive superintendent

· Staff from the TDSB’s professional support services department, including psychologists, social workers and counsellors

· Broadlands: Ken discussed the issues around Broadlands crowding and the alternatives and process. 

· In order to use space we must identify capacity for Senior Kindergarten up to Grade 6 so that children can flow through the same school as they progress through grades. 

· If we were to open a program at Cassandra there are no spare classrooms – would need 7 portables which is not an effective solution.

· Ranchdale is at 80% utilization with not enough for French Immersion. It is a small program that is well balanced and organized at present therefore adding significant numbers would be difficult. 

· All other areas in the region are full or near enough full as not to provide adequate opportunity to accept children. We have a new program in Ernest that will be opening fall 2017 with Senior Kindergarten French Immersion entry classes. Right now 14 schools flow to Broadlands. 3 of the 14 schools will be diverted away from Broadlands to Ernest. Unfortunately there will be no improvement until Sept 2017 and material improvement will be delayed until 2018. 
5. Questions for Trustee Lister




Ken Lister, Trustee
Q. What is stopping us from expanding? 

A. To do this we must get permission of the Provincial Ministry of Education. The Ministry historically does not give funding until all other possible solutions are investigated and until all unused space is assessed and investigated. This is still in progress. 

Q. A parent at Broadlands for twelve years noticed the trend from 90 students per year then and now very much higher. What else can we do to demonstrate to the Ministry our need for more space? The trends are clearly upwards.

A. While implementing caps on the program could contain the growth this is not our policy. We are looking at all planning opportunities.

Q. The empty Brookbanks school is rented to private school now. We know it can hold 600 students. Can we use that school? 

A. Unfortunately as it is much farther from O’Conner and Grenoble south of the DVP it would pose a transportation challenge. As well, the tenant has a long term lease. So it is not a viable alternative. The Community hubs model is a concept we can work with but there is no funding for it at this time.

Q. If statistics and planning project growth in the Yonge and Sheppard corridor for instance, why does the child have to go so far away to attend underutilized schools?

A. The Provincial Government controls taxation. The School Board cannot take out loan or run a deficit. We are not permitted lotteries as are the hospitals. Our only source of additional revenue it to sell schools. Of course the price depends on the location in addition to the property size. By selling schools we could release funds to address the repair backlog. Ken also noted that this trend is putting pressure on the city to supplement green space because the TDSB properties represent most of the green spaces in the city.  

Q. Do we need to prove to government that there are not other ways to address the crowding? 

A. Ken discussed a number of options and is holding many extra meetings with the planning staff to address these issues without having to wait for capital proposals and approval. 

Comment: We at Broadlands accept that nothing is going to change in the short term. We must look for ways to ameliorate the major problems caused by crowding such as the lack of lunch room space and gym times and find creative ways to find solutions.

6. PIAC Rep. Update






Trixie Doyle, PIAC Rep.
· Applications for Parents Reaching Out Grants 2016-17 Now Open - Grant applications for the 2016-17 school year are now open and will be accepted until May 29, 2016

· The Parent Communication office will be sending a link to the school council survey in the next PIAC newsletter. This provides feedback to help school councils.

· There are many fun fairs coming up and they are well attended by parents as well as students and staff. Please attend to support other schools in the area. A schedule is included below.  

· Please continue to let Trixie know of activities you wish included in her newsletters. 

Ward 17 Upcoming Community Events 

	Fun Fairs
	

	Date
	Location

	
	

	Saturday May 14TH 11:00 am

	Forest Manor PS

	Thursday, May 19th 6:00 pm – 8:30 pm


	Donview PS

	Saturday, May 28th 11:00 am – 3:00 pm
	Muirhead PS

	Saturday, May 28th 10:00 am – 2:00 pm
	Broadlands PS

	Saturday, May 28th 11:00 am – 3:00 pm
	Shaughnessy PS

	Saturday, May 28th 11:00 am – 3:00 pm
	Sloane PS

	Friday June 3rd 5:00 pm – 8:00 pm
	Dallington PS

	Saturday, June 4th 10:00 am – 2:00 pm
	Three Valleys PS

	Saturday, June 4th 11:00 am – 3:00 pm
	Roywood PS

	Saturday, June 4th 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm
	Brian PS 

	
	

	50th Anniversary Celebrations
	

	Date
	Location

	May 14, 2016, Lists of Events and Times
	George Vanier

	May 28th 2016, 11:00 am – 3:00 pm
	Shaughnessy PS

	May 31st 2016, 5:30 – 8pm
	Woodbine JHS


 
Thank you to all the parents, students and staff members who came.  Your time and commitment to improving our community communication is greatly appreciated.

Trustee Lister will look into all questions and reminds everyone to email any ideas, thoughts or concerns to – ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca
A special thank you to our guest speakers and to Broadlands PS for hosting the meeting.   


Trustee Ken Lister


Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.

